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1BCOUNCIL MINUTES
2BSterling Heights Public Library
3BApril 8, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order by Woodford at 9:30 a.m. at the Sterling Heights Public Library.  


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Graham (Ray), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Russ (Troy), Henderstein (Warren), Frezza, Radcliffe,  Woodford (SLC)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Blakely (Lenox), Worrell (Mount Clemens), Doege (Utica),


Associate Member:  Casamer (MRRC) absent
II. Approval of the Agenda.  
Turgeon moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Slivka.  Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Motion made by Orlando to approve the March 11, 2010 Minutes, supported by Graham. Motion carried.
IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

1 Proprietary Fund Budget was approved by the SLC Board on March 25, 2010.  The budget now includes the RFID income/expenses and MRRC income.  Depreciation was divided into two categories, building and equipment, per the auditor. Woodford will call auditor to better explain the reason why depreciation is divided. 
2 Frezza received a Sirsi quote of $6,000 for removal of MCL & TPL records, however negotiations are underway to reduce Automation System costs and Sirsi may incorporate the records removal costs in the new maintenance agreement costs.  Sirsi is taking SLC’s discussion of looking at other Automation Systems as a serious threat to their business and their sales team is meeting to discuss ways to keep our business.
3 A quote for the Evergreen open source system was received from Midwest Collaborative for Library Services (MCLS), but the Shared Technology Committee has not met to discuss the quote. Valade was unable to attend the Evergreen demo and is scheduling another demo at RSV in May; she will email the date to directors and everyone is welcome to attend.
4 SkyRiver demo on April 5, 2010 at the West Bloomfield Township Library was attended by SLC’s Cataloger Lauren Boggs, Turgeon, and Smith. Clara Bohrer, Director of West Bloomfield Township Library stated that they have found all records they needed and have been very happy with SkyRiver.  Serial records are included; websites are not cataloged, but SLC does not catalog websites.  There is concern regarding SkyRiver working with Sirsi.  West Bloomfield Township Library, Wayne State University and Capital District Library use Innovative.  SkyRiver bills after 30 days, so we could have a hands on trial period to be sure the software works with Sirsi.  OCLC can be canceled with a 30 day notice.
RFID Update – Group three is starting to receive equipment now.  Group four – LWM, MPL, RSV, and UPL will start at the end of the year.  Group five is the Warren Public Libraries.
Woodford sent a letter to Cliff Haka, Director of MSUL, supporting his voice regarding OCLC and Haka thanked  SLC for their support.
B. MeLCat
Directors received an email from Sue Alt, MeLCat, regarding ProMed’s price increase for FY 10/11.

Woodford is attending the Coop Directors meeting on Friday, April 16th and MeLCat is on the agenda.  Directors discussed the high cost of repaying lost academic books, work is doubled for staff without the NCIP connection and costs more staff time to process and package materials.
C. Cooperative Workshop
TLN is organizing a Building Partnerships and Forging New Alliances During Turbulent Fiscal Times  Workshop that is sponsored by Detroit Library Cooperative, Mideastern Michigan Library Cooperative, Suburban Library Cooperative and The Library Network.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Midge Lusardi
Public Policy is focusing on maintaining the current state funding for libraries.
Senator Switalski attended the DSLRT Meeting at Roseville Public Library and answered our questions openly.
Advocacy Role for Funding is on the agenda for the Coop Director’s Meeting on April 16th.
B. Part-time SLC Director Position
The attorney representing SLC is going to contact the Department of Education to see how we can move things along.
Policy states that a Class VI library director must work 35 hours per week.  This lead to another discussion of how libraries must be open a certain amount of hours to receive state aid, but the directors would like to have this policy waived during these economic times.  Staff is being reduced in many cities, but hours of operation cannot be reduced.  A reduction of hours to 40 hours per week would be a cost savings to every library facing budget cuts, while being able to maintain services like programming. 

C. Strategic Plan Update

Himmel and Wilson Consultants received twenty survey responses thus far. Please respond to the survey, today, if you have input.
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to the Sterling Heights Public Library for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 


Dell Computer prices are not in yet.  Frezza will email prices to directors when they come in.

ARM – Celtic Cross Band was very successful.  The Macomb Literacy Partners is now charging $600 for Roscoe the Clown, but are paying $500 and will supply books for the program in the fall.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – Presented the Library Board with three different budget scenarios and then held a meeting two weeks ago with the staff to review the budget from the Board.  One full time librarian was laid off, we eliminated the Assistant Director/Head of the Adult Services Librarian and reclassified as a full-time Librarian.  Operating hours are the same for now and staff hours are reduced.  We do have a reserve fund balance, but looking at projections for the next five years, we want to use as little of the fund balance as possible. Reducing library hours to 40 hours per week would help during this economic recession as the library could still provide the community with programming, but state policy requires operating hours of 50 hours per week to receive state aid. We will revisit the budget in six months.
CMPL – Absent.  
EPL – Have to cut 24% of the budget.  The current budget is the same budget from 17 years ago with no book budget.  We are hiring a Children’s Librarian, but part-time staff hours are being cut and library operation hours are reduced to 50 hours per week.  Friends account is taking over the book budget.

FRA -
A staff member established the entire budget that was approved.  Director and staff hours were reduced, but we are not closing, are open regular hours and are not losing staff.  Upcoming Programs: Detroit Mobs & Mobsters.
HPW – Cuts have been ongoing.  Went live with RFID in early April and the project is 100% complete.  Creating partnerships with Wayne County Government, specifically with commissioner Tim Killeen, to hold seminars at the library and the Wayne County Community College to speak at the college.
LEN – Absent.

LWM – Five programs sponsored free by the Attorney General on Security and Identity Theft for the elderly and caregivers.

MPL – Addition opened in February.  Usage of the meeting room has increased.  Friends are planning a renovation celebration for families and a fundraiser for adults.  Anchor Bay Art Show is coming the week of April 7.  A Teen “Meet the Artist” Program is scheduled on April 24th. 


MTC – Absent. 
RAY – Discussions are taking place to add more hours soon.  Restoration bid process is starting soon.
ROG – Cuts are coming over the next 2-3 years.  We are starting the process to renegotiate union contracts.  RDL is celebrating their 100th birthday next year.  The Kiwanis and Rotary are splitting the cost for a Roscoe the Clown program.
RSV – Monthly newsletter was distributed. Due to the decrease of our Friends membership and proposed budget cuts of just over $350,000, the newsletter will only be produced three times a year.  New reduced hours started this week with the library closed on Monday and closing at 8:00 pm in the evenings; the public was not surprised with the new hours.  Library summer hours are: closed on Saturday and open Mon-Fri. Trying to maintain state hours with two full time staff laid off; lost Children’s Librarian position. Services like programming are reduced and day-to-day operational processes will have to change. Reducing library hours to 40 hours per week would help during this economic recession as the library could still provide the community with programming, but state policy requires operating hours of 50 hours per week to receive state aid.  
SCS – Does anyone participate in the Independent Film movement?  Films cannot be shown at the library for four or five months after they are released.  Friends are having their annual meeting on April 14th and Greg Kowalski; Author of Hamtramck is the guest speaker.  Cultural Community organized a Pewabic Pottery Tour on April 22nd and the cost is $5.00 for the bus.
SBL – The Shelby-Macomb Daybreakers Kiwanis Group is donating $3,000 for one Advanced Workstation in Education (AWE) station.  An AWE station is an Early Literacy Station™ for children ages 2 through10.
SHL – Judy Kotulis, Head of Youth Services, received the Children Services Award of Merit from MLA for 2009.  Do other libraries offer one-on-one computer help?  If libraries have volunteers, some do schedule appointments.  Chelsea Public Library had an active one-on-one training program. Created and distributed a list of Proctoring Services provided by each library.
TPL – TPL – City Council will receive the proposed three year budget on April 19th.  In the proposed budget starting July 1, 2010, for FY2010-11, TPL’s operating hours will be reduced to 55 hours per week, and one million dollars will be cut from the operating budget. The cuts are primarily to staff, with a combination of 30 full and part-time employees to be laid off prior to July 1. Due to staff cuts, all programming would also have to be cut starting July 1. The summer reading program would continue, but with no events. In the second and third year of the proposed budget, the TPL will be closed.  The materials budget, which is in the library’s capital budget, will also be reduced, almost in half. State Aid guidelines require operating hours of 55 hours per week to receive state aid.  Budget hearings are on April 27th and May 3rd with a vote expected on May 10th.

UPL – Absent.
WPL- Cirque Amongus Program had 180 children attend.  May 8th is our Star Lab Program, flyers distributed.  July 1st WPL will lay off four full-time staff; two LTA’s, one Librarian and one maintenance person. Page hours are cut. Book budget would be zero, but we have the stimulus funds and friends have a book budget.  The millage is on August 3rd and the library is receiving press.  July 1st is the new fiscal year and the three branches will close. Friends started a Save Our Neighborhood Committee and created an informational packet for the community.
VII. Public Participation.

None.
VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be May 14, 2010 at the Warren Public Library at 9:30 a.m. 
IX. Adjournment 
Valade moved to adjourn at 11:25 a.m., supported by Sterling.  Motion carried.
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